
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

24 June 2020 
 
Justice Powell 
High Court of New Zealand 
 

 

Dear Justice Powell 

 

In the matter of CIV-2019-404-001037 - Wallace & Glover v Royal Society for Prevention of 
Cruelty to Animals - Minute (No. 5) 

Please accept this letter as confirmation that Ms Laurie Davis: 

(a) is an employee and Inspector with The Royal New Zealand Society for the Prevention 
of Cruelty to Animals (RNZSPCA); 

(b) was authorised to sign the Notice amending respondent's name in this matter (and in 
other related matters). 

If the Court requires any further information, please don’t hesitate to let us know. 

 

Kind regards 

 
Andrea Midgen 
CEO 
RNZSPCA 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


